ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE PLANNING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

HELD ON 22ND NOVEMBER, 2004


Meeting commenced:
10.30 a.m. 


        "
              ended:
12.35 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Antrobus - in the Chair

Brian Enright, Steven Lee, Dave Jolley, Dave McAllister, Alison Partington, Peter Smith, Malcolm Sykes, Bill Taylor and Richard Wynne

	Item No./Subject
	Action Required
	Responsible Officer

	1.
Action Sheet arising from

 
the Planning Lead Member 


Briefing held on 17th  


November, 2004
	Action sheet approved.


	

	2.
Lead Member Decisions 


Open to the Public

(a)
Site Investigation 


Contractors: Renewal of 


Select List for 2005 to 2008

(b)
Captain Fold Road/Old 


Lane, Little Hulton: 


Advertisement of Traffic 


Calming Proposals

(c)
Basic Loss Payments



	(i)
That the site investigation contract be split into three categories to suit the range of work undertaken.

(ii)
That rates be sought for a three year contract to run from 2005 to 2008.

(iii)
That the following make up the select list of contractors for the categories indicated:-


Miniboring


Geotechnics Ltd.


Ian Farmer and Associates.


Manchester Geotechnical Ltd.


Mini Soil Surveys.


Structural Soil Surveys.


Sub Surface NW.


Worms Eye.


Under £7000 Value Standard Site Investigation


CC Geotechnical.


Geotechnics Ltd.


Ian Farmer and Associates.


Strata Surveys Ltd.


Structural Soil Surveys.


Sub Surface NW.


Sutcliffe.


Over £7000 Value Standard Site Investigation


CC Geotechnical.


Geotechnics Ltd.


Ian Farmer and Associates.


Ritchies.


Soil Mechanics.


Strata Surveys Ltd.


Structural Soil Surveys.

(iv)
That a further report be submitted when tenders for the works have been returned.

The outcome of the consultation exercise was noted and the advertisement of the proposal to introduce traffic calming measures on Captain Fold Road/Old Lane in Little Hulton, was authorised.

(i)
The introduction, under the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, of an additional statutory element of compensation for claimants who were not eligible to receive a home loss payment was noted.

(ii)
Accordingly, the following actions were authorised:

· The making of basic loss payments where applicable to owners of properties acquired under compulsory purchase powers in the sum of 7.5% of market value of the interest to be acquired (up to a maximum of £75,000) as per the provisions of section 106 of the Act.

· The making of occupiers loss payments, where applicable, to relevant parties in the sum of 2.5% of market value of the interest to be acquired (up to a maximum of £25,000) as per the provisions of section 107 of the Act.

· Such payments being made, subject to eligibility, where acquisitions were being progressed under deemed compulsory purchase powers in pursuance of an established programme to prevent undue delay in scheme progress.

· Payments being made retrospectively to eligible claimants from the date of the new legislation i.e. 31st October, 2004.
	Steven Lee

Paul Carter

Joan Nugent



	3.
Item for Information Open


to the Public


Coalfield Communities


Campaign

	(i)
The securing, in principle, of an allocation of £225,339 from the Coalfield Communities Campaign was noted.

(ii) 
The submission of a detailed bid for NWDA funding under the Coalfield Communities Campaign was authorised.

(iii)
It was agreed that the report on this subject should be submitted to the Lead Members for Environmental Services, Customer Services, Finance and Community and Social Services for information.
	Tim Jones



	4.
Reports from Outside 


Bodies



	So as to ensure that Elected Members were made aware of issues raised at outside bodies a list of such bodies upon which the Council was represented was submitted.  It was agreed that:

· Any information from such bodies should be submitted via this briefing.

· Priority should be given to those bodies whose activities were most relevant such as Groundwork Salford and Trafford, Red Rose, Action Irwell and the Chapel Street Partnership.

· Briefings on the activities of bodies such as New Deal for the Communities should be communicated to Members via regeneration meetings.
	

	5.
Issues Raised at the Council


17th November, 2004
	Actions were agreed in response to issues which had been raised at Council on 17th November, 2004:

· An update on the relationship between the Council and the Joint Venture Company to be given at the January, 2005, Members’ Hour.

· The minutes of the meeting of CPS and their trading agreement to be sent to Councillor Cooke.

· Members to be advised of the Council’s contribution to the sub-regional response which is being developed to the Regional Spacial Strategy before any submission is made.

· The Environment and Housing Scrutiny Committee to be advised of the approach taken to the Regional Spacial Strategy and an update to be given to the Members’ Hour.
	Steven Lee

Richard Wynne

	6.
The New Planning System
	A report was submitted indicating the most important decisions which would have to be taken in the next few months as a consequence of the implementation of a new planning system.

The Lead Member welcomed the production of the report and the draft Local Development Scheme which he agreed was easy to understand.  He raised, however, some queries and a range of actions were agreed:

· Whether the provision of recycling spaces should be included in the overall design rather than in new development.  It was noted that guidance required separate publications on issues such as recycling rather than their incorporation in the more strategic document.  Officers agreed to examine the possibility of incorporating recycling into the section on designing for sustainability or taking that section out of the main document to form a separate publication.

· There was little reference to flooding.  The difficulty of dealing with this topic - which could give rise to concerns or blight properties - was acknowledged and it was considered that it should be a strategic aspect of the core strategy rather than a separate document.  A general guidance note had been produced for developers and there was a requirement to produce specific guidance for certain areas.  This was, however, a new topic and expert help might be needed to analyse data.

· Officers agreed to examine the viability of developing guidance in anticipation that development might create flooding in areas where there had previously been no risk.  It was anticipated that the strategic flood risk assessment would, in the long term, generate a requirement for site specific assessments.  Such actions would, however, require considerable development work.

· There was a need for early consultation with development partners in anticipation of their request for formal documentation.

· There was an urgent need for the Urban Open Space Strategy but concerns that its development could raise expectations or be delayed by community consultation.

· There was a need to reflect the Joint Venture Company in the documentation.
	Alison Partington

Chris Findley

Chris Findley

	7.
Constitutional Amendments 


for the New Planning


System
	The report recommending amendments to the Council Constitution to facilitate the introduction of the new planning system to be referred to the December Council.
	David Cunningham

	8.
Briefings/Debriefings from 


Other Council Meetings

· Housing and Environment Scrutiny Committee

· Members’ Hour
	Mr. Sykes reported that the Scrutiny Committee had expressed concern about the number of applications being made to build apartments rather than family houses.  It was acknowledged that the policy framework did not address this common concern.

Councillor Antrobus reported that he had made reference at Council to the appreciation expressed by Elected Members for the presentations at the Members’ Hour.  Following a request at the Members’ Hour officers had examined the speed and number of vehicles at the south bound slip road but concluded that the site did not meet the criteria for installing a school crossing patrol.
	Steven Lee to undertake a qualitative assessment of the site.

	9.
Performance

· Budget Monitoring April to October, 2004, for (a) Development Services and (b) Highway Services 

· Communications Strategy

· Traffic Management Issues Raised with the Mayor

· Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for the Communities - Development Brief for the Former Kersal High School
	The Lead Member noted the reports setting out the key budget areas and pressures for Development Services in 2004/05 and the deficit position on Highway Services and (a) agreed to receive regular reports throughout the remainder of the year and (b) expressed a willingness to be involved in examining any reallocation of resources generated by the budget process.

The possibility of installing tracking devices and equipment to minimise theft is to be examined.

It was noted that, as much of the allocation would be diverted to JVC which had been guaranteed a specific budget, clarification was needed of whether this would necessitate the Development Services Directorate having to absorb a disproportionate level of any expenditure reductions.

The Lead Member reiterated a suggestion that consideration be given to encouraging public involvement in the planning process by extracting from the weekly list of planning applications details of those which were likely to attract the greatest interest for inclusion in a press release.

Officers to examine the following issues which had been raised with the Mayor:

· Proportion of lighting not functioning in Parr Fold Park.

· Concern about lack of parking for residents in Walkden Road.

· Date of commencement of resurfacing of Hyde Grove and other roads in the vicinity.

The Lead Member noted a development brief on this subject and agreed to feedback to the officers any of his concerns.
	Dave McAllister

Dave Jolley

Steven Lee

	10.
Lead Member Decision 


Not Open to the Public By 


Virtue of Paragraphs 7 and


9 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A


to the Local Government


Act 1972


Sale of Land at St. Simon


Street, Blackfriars, Salford 
	The terms for the disposal of this site set on 22nd December, 2002, were rescinded and revised terms for the sale of the land confirmed and the Director of Corporate Services was authorised to proceed with legal formalities.
	Mr. R.J. Nutter



	11.
Swinton Town Centre
	A meeting was to be held on 25th November, 2004, with the new owners of Swinton Precinct.  The briefing discussed how best to ensure that the Council’s proposals were communicated and the plans of the new owners were integrated with the Council’s masterplan for the area.  Car parking was likely to be a major issue as existing arrangements would be disrupted by forthcoming building works and it was anticipated that charges would be introduced in the future.  The Council would wish to address also the establishment of better public transport facilities on Chorley Road and of improved provision in general.

It was hoped, therefore, that the meeting would:

· Examine the development of Swinton Town Centre as a whole.

· Clarify the plans of the new owners and identify areas of mutual interest.

· Specify links with particular projects such as the LIFT.

· Address the issue of car parking.
	The Lead Member to be advised of the current status of the vacant site opposite the Weavers Public House and of the churchyard on Station Road.
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